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U.S. DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND URBAN DEVELOPMENT

WASHINGTON, DC  20410-3000
OFFICE OF ADMINISTRATION


October 25, 2007
MEMORANDUM FOR:  
Carolyn Federoff, President, National Council of HUD Locals 222

FROM:  


Priscilla A. Lewis, Deputy Director, Labor and Employee Relations   Division, ARHL

SUBJECT:


Proposed transfer and realignment of the Financial Management 

Center from the Office of Public and Indian Housing to the Office of Housing


In accordance with Article 5, Section 5.02 of the HUD/AFGE Agreement, this memorandum serves as notification to the union that management proposes to transfer and realign the Financial Management Center (FMC) from the Office of Public and Indian Housing to the Office of Housing.  This proposal is in response to an outstanding Office of Inspector General audit finding noted in the Office of Housing’s (Housing) “Fiscal Year 2006 Corrective Action Plan.”  In order to comply with Title VII of the Government Accountability Office, Policy and Procedures Manual for Guidance of Federal Agencies, the audit recommended that Housing establish control over the HUD-administered, Project-based, Section 8 contracts payments process at the FMC and consolidate its entire Section 8 portfolio under a single set of funding and payment procedures.


The transfer of the FMC functions and staff will result in a more efficient operation for HUD because Housing will be able to ensure appropriate separation of duties, standardize payment procedures, and to develop a well-defined organizational structure and work flow.  
I am sending you and the union’s bargaining team members a hard copy of this Article 5 notification along with the Article 5, Section 5.04 (3) information.

Please submit any bargaining proposals that you may have related to the proposed change to the Labor Relations Branch within ten (10) calendar days after the date of this memorandum.  If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Deborah Swann at (202) 402-2856.

cc:

Edward Eitches, Chairperson, Headquarters

Perry Casper, Portland, OR

Videssa Woods, Atlanta, Georgia

Marinella Murillo, San Antonio, Texas

Lisa Lowery, Knoxville, Tennessee

Sherry Norton, Jacksonville, Florida

Patricia Petry, Fargo, North Dakota

(a) See attachment 1
(b) There will be no impact and upward mobility or career ladder promotions, as a result of transfer and realignment of the FMC to the Office of Housing.
(c) See attachment 2

(d) There will be no impact on employees 2007 performance ratings, as a result of transfer and realignment of the FMC to the Office of Housing.

(e)  See Attachment 3

(f) No employees will be detailed, as a result of transfer and realignment of the FMC to the Office of Housing.

(g) No new positions will be created, as a result of transfer and realignment of the FMC to the Office of Housing.

(h) No employees will be downgraded or separated as a result of transfer and realignment of the FMC to the Office of Housing.

(i) No employees will be moved, as a result of transfer and realignment of the FMC to the Office of Housing.

(j) See Attachment 4.
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